City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: LA council vote on eviction moratorium
1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Wed, Jan 29, 2025 at 7:48 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Amy Klein <sunshineklein@hotmail.com>
Date: Wed, Jan 29, 2025 at 7:45 AM

Subject: LA council vote on eviction moratorium
To: cityclerk@lacity.org <cityclerk@lacity.org>

You must vote NO on an eviction moratorium citywide due to the fires!! There is no reason that people
living in Chatsworth or Hollywood or Marina Del Rey should be able to stop paying their rent--saying that
they have a hardship from fires! These fires are NOT like COVID...they simply don't impact most people in
the city---or their ability to continue to work and pay their rents!

Thank you,
Amy Klein
818.618.8393



